Upton Parish Council Finance Report
For the Upton Annual Parish Meeting – 2025
UPC Receipts 2024–2025
Total receipts for the financial year amounted to £33,849.55.
This figure is primarily made up of:
· The precept of £26,112.00, which remains the Council’s only guaranteed income source.
· Uptonogood 2024 proceeds of £5,653.49, generously donated in support of community facilities and ongoing maintenance.
· Additional income came from the Upton Church Fete (£1,000) and other small denominations from hire of recreation ground facilities.
Please note: VAT reclaimed for 2024–2025 will appear in the figures for the following year.
UPC Payments 2024–2025
Total expenditure for the year was £30,424.78.
The largest areas of spend included:
· Play area improvements, including payments to ARD Playgrounds and suppliers such as Kedel Ltd for new or replacement equipment and infrastructure.
· Grounds maintenance, notably works carried out by Tactical Facilities Management.
· Other expenses included the Clerk’s salary, insurance, IT, website hosting, and necessary professional services.
General Financial Position
The Council continues to manage its finances responsibly, ensuring that it maintains sufficient reserves to meet its statutory obligations—particularly the upkeep and enhancement of the recreation ground and other public spaces across the village.
Audit Requirements
As both receipts and payments once again exceeded the £25,000 threshold, Upton Parish Council will be subject to an external audit, following the required internal audit. This ensures transparency and compliance with public sector financial regulations.

